
PARENT’S RESPONSIBILITIES 
Let’s work together to raise children  

“in stature worthy of God and man.” (Luke 2:52) 
 

1. Parents of Nursery and Preschool children (birth to 5 yrs.) must 
be in a church event at all times. They cannot drop off their 
child and leave the church premises. However, parents of our 
Elementary Grade children, grades 1-5, are not required to be 
on the church grounds at all times. 

2. In a church setting, parents are expected to interact with their 
child’s teachers. These “uncles” and “aunties” have much 
influence in the upbringing of your child. 
• Get to know your child’s teachers and ministers. At the very 

least, say “Hi” to them. 
• Participate in the parent meetings, socials or field trips, and 

the Family Worships. 
• Call teachers when your child will be absent. Your teachers 

do care, and are willing to pray for your child and your 
family. 

• Give updates on how your child is doing in school and in 
family life. Again, our teachers do care and are willing to 
pray and encourage your child. 

• Participate in your child’s annual department Teacher 
Appreciation Lunch. Because our teachers receive no salary 
for the caring of your kids, it would be a nice gesture of 
appreciation if you attend this event. 

3. Do help your child to be on time for class. It is unfair to the “on 
time” children when teachers must give special attention to the 
latecomers. It is also disruptive to the operation of the class. 

4. Get to know the other church parents and kids. Your child’s 
church friends are special. Lasting bonds will form throughout 
their teens and into their adult life. So let’s get to know and 
support each other’s families. 

5. Do encourage your child to attend all our children’s activities. 
Good participation is needed for your child to make lifelong 
church friends, understand the Bible lessons, and to develop a 
deeper understanding of the Christian worldview and lifestyle. 
Make church-going a priority in your child’s life. 

 

MAY GOD BLESS OUR KIDs & FAMILIES 
Rev. Tolman Yung, Children’s Pastor 

家長的職責 
「讓他們的智慧和身量，並神和人喜愛他的心，都一齊增長」 

(路加 2:52) 

 

1. 育嬰部或啟蒙部兒童(初生嬰兒至五歲)的家長務必出席教會正在

舉行之活動︒絕不能放下子女便離開教會設備範圍︒而小學兒童

(一至五年級)家長則無需全時間留在教會設備範圍內。 

2. 在教會的環境下，我們期望家長與子女的老師互相溝通。這些

「叔叔」及「姨姨」在教養貴子女過程中帶著深遠的影響。 

• 認識貴子女的老師及事工傳道。起碼要與他們「打招呼」。 

• 參加家長會、交誼日、郊遊及家庭崇拜。 

• 當子女缺席時，請與老師聯絡。老師們都很關心，並樂意為貴

子女及你的家人禱告。 

• 將貴子女在學校和家庭生活中的最新動向與老師分享。老師們

都誠懇關懷貴子女，並樂意為他／她禱告及鼓勵。 

• 參加貴子女主日學部門的周年謝師宴。因為所有老師都不獲任

何薪酬照顧貴子女，你的參與將會是一個向老師致謝的方法。 

3. 請協助貴子女準時上課。遲到對其他「準時」的兒童是不公平的；

因為老師必須多花時間安置遲到學生。同時也破壞了上課的氣氛。 

4. 認識本會其他家長及兒童。貴子女在教會的朋友影響良多。他們

從年少至長大成人可以結為良朋益友。讓我們在這個「教會家

庭」中彼此認識及互相支持。 

5. 鼓勵貴子女參加所有教會兒童部活動。積極的參與能讓貴子女建

立終生朋友，瞭解聖經課程及培養一個基督教價值觀和生活方

式。讓貴子女參加教會活動成為他們生活中的重點。 

 

願神賜福與我們的兒童及其家人 

兒童事工負責人  林桂文牧師 


